
LOMBARD POLICE DEPARTMENT 
 

 

 

 

Date: May 25, 2005 

 

To: William T. Lichter 

Village Manager 

 

From: Ray Byrne 

Chief of Police 

 

Re: Proposed Increase of Fees and Charges Associated with Overweight and 

Over-Dimension Vehicles 

 

Section 97.200 of the Lombard Village Code establishes fees and charges that are 

associated with overweight and over-dimension vehicles traveling through the Village. 

These fees were recently examined by officers in our traffic unit since they have not been 

changed since 1996. 

 

The traffic unit personnel are recommending a modest increase to the existing charges 

and fees. Their recommendations are reflected in the proposed ordinance. The ordinance 

very simply recommends an across the board increase of $25 in every applicable 

category. There are no language changes associated with this ordinance. The only 

changes are in actual dollar amounts. I concur with the recommendation. Based on 

current estimates, the increased fees should result in an increase of approximately 

$10,000 to $15,000 per year in revenues. 

 

If you should have any questions, or would like additional information, please do not 

hesitate to contact me. 

 

cc: Len Flood, Director of Finance 

 Dep. Chief Cuny 

 Dep. Chief Rollins 

 Traffic Unit 


